
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
Adopt Position Adjustment Resolution No. 22063 to add one permanent full-time Housing
Services Coordinator (VQHL) at salary level ZA5-1699 ($6,225 - $7,566) in the Health
Services Department. (Represented) 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Upon approval, there is an annual cost of approximately $148,209, which includes an
estimated pension cost of $32,234. The cost will be offset 100% with budgeted Third Party
funding.

BACKGROUND: 
The Health Services Department is requesting to add a Housing Services Coordinator for its
Health, Housing & Homeless Services Division. A full time Housing Services Coordinator
is needed to oversee Contra Costa County’s new homeless Coordinated Entry (CE) system
of care. Coordinated Entry (CE) program is required by the Department of Housing and
Urban Development. This program will stream line access to housing and services while
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addressing barriers enabling the right resources to get to the right people at the right time.
100% of the funding for this 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
position comes from Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Coordinated Entry
Program Grant. The Department has determined a full time Housing Services
Coordinator would be the most appropriate classification to fulfill the needs of this
program. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this action is not approved, the Health, Housing & Homeless Services Division of the
Health Services Department will not have adequate staffing to meet the demand and
volume of client care for those we serve. In addition Health, Housing & Homeless
Services Division will be out of compliance with the Department of Housing and Urban
Development.
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